

KIRRIEMUIR LANDWARD WEST COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held in Kilry Hall,

November 30th 2017

- 1.0 Welcome. Apologies** from Roger Clegg (Chairman), Terry Roberts (Glenisla), Dave Robinson (Airlie)

Present: Geoff Hobson (Chair and Kingoldrum), Jo Chapman Campbell, Sue Smith, Cllrs Angus McMillan-Douglas and Ronnie Proctor and Julie Bell, Dave Koller (Kilry), Helen Humphreys (Westmuir), Liz Hamilton (Ruthven), Gail Beattie (Police Scotland)
Proposal to co-opt Helen Humphreys to represent Westmuir unanimously agreed.

- 2.0 Minutes of meeting of 31st August 2017** – agreed

- 3.0** Matters arising from previous meeting. The Broadband issue raised but no Further progress. Roger and Geoff attended bi-annual meeting with Council on 9th November and matter mentioned. With regard to phone boxes, the question of power supply was raised. Jenny Brown of Kirriemuir CC to be contacted.

No further information re recycling in Kirriemuir.

- 4.0 Financial Position** – Balance on 9th November was £4,885.09

- 5.0 Police Report**

The report has been circulated. Two crimes in October reported, at Glenisla church and Bridgend of Ruthven farm. Gail suggests encouraging local residents to sign up via email to the Rural Watch Scheme to spread information about local crimes committed.

- 6.0 Correspondence**

Information from the Cairngorm National Park regarding the Development Plan for 2020 with meetings advertised at various venues, e.g., Aviemore, Braemar, Ballater and Grantown-on-Spey. Sue suggested we could scan this on to website.

Letter from Kirstene Hair MP requesting a meeting with the Community Councils early in 2018. Geoff to write suggesting possible dates.

7.0 Members' Items

Helen mentioned issues relating to Westmuir, including the possible grass landing strip near Auchendorie Farm. Ronnie to check up on regulations. Also – come concerns raised by Helen regarding SatNav equipment used by the Emergency Services that appears to be inaccurate in some instances. Regarding telephone boxes, Neil McCloud is Treasurer of the Trust set up in Glenogil where a defibrillator has been fitted. Helen to pass these details on to Terry.

Dave mentioned the problem of gritting the school entrance and authorising a gritting lorry to cover this. Julie Bell to investigate.

8.0 SCIO

The developers have suggested a third party to pay for the set up of this regarding Tullymurdoch windfarm. Alyth receiving money up front (c. £20,000) – this does not apply to Kilry. Geoff, Sue and Roger to agree a date to meet to discuss proposed revised purposes and the conditions from the developer.

9.0 Planning

No information

10.0 A.O.B

The next date for elections with the CC is 2020.
Helen – suggests a list of Community Councils to be made available.
Ronnie to send Geoff a copy of CC brochure for this area.

The next meeting to be held in Kilry Hall on **Thursday, 22nd February 2018 at 7.30pm.**

Footnote re items in A.O.B. :

- CC elections are in October every four years from 2010. The last CC elections were delayed a year to 2015 (should have been 2014). The next election is October 2018. [Information checked with Lynn Hally, Administrative Assistant, Community Planning]
- Details of Angus Community Councils are available on Angus Council website at https://www.angus.gov.uk/council_and_democracy/community_councils [Geoff Hobson]